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J. Dominic Monahan
Attorney at Law

March 6, 2014
Via Email

Mass Media Bureau
Facilities Branch - FM Section
Attn: Rodolfo Bonacci
Federal Communication Commission
445 12" Street SW
Washington, D.C. 20554

RE: Request to Dismiss the Application of KIKO-FM. Claypool, Arizona

Dear Bonacci:

On May 4, 2013, 1TV.Com, Inc., the licensee of Station KIKO-FM, Claypool, Arizona,
filed an application seeking a construction permit for a minor change (BPH-20130404ABO).
At the time of the filing, an application for Station KHOV-FM, Wickenburg, Arizona (BRH-
20080915AFP), was the subject of a petition for reconsideration. Pursuant to a Memorandum
Opinion and Order released December 6, 2013, the FCC granted the reconsideration and
reinstated that application, the result of which was to make the proposal mutually exclusive with
KIKO-FM’s application. On December 6, 2013, the FCC issued a letter to 1TV.Com, Inc.,
giving it an opportunity to tender an amendment curing any defects stemming from it’s conflict
with the construction permit for Station KHOV-FM.

After extensive examination of possible curative amendments available, 1TV.Com, Inc.
has reluctantly concluded that there are no satisfactory curative solutions to eliminate the short
spacing which will exist between its proposal and that of Station KHOV-FM. Accordingly, it
is respectfully requested, that the application (BPH-20130404ABO) for Station KIKO-FM
should additional information be desired regarding this matter, please contact the undersigned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Dommlc Monahan

JDM:slc
cc: John Low
Joseph Dipietro



